WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL -Meeting Notes

September 1, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on Wednesday September 1, 2021. The meeting took place in the community room of the Municipal Building located at 117 Rosehill Avenue. The President, David Prosser called the meeting to order at 7:55 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Mr. David Prosser, President

Mrs. Kristin Proto, Vice President

Mayor Stephen Black Mr. Bill Temme Mr. Chip Freese

Mr. Gregory McCummings, Secretary

MINUTES:

August 4, 2021: Mr. Temme made a motion and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the minutes of the August 4, 2021, Borough Council Meeting.

Motion Passed

FINANCIAL REPORTS:

Mr. Temme made a motion and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the August Financial Reports.

Motion Passed

TRANSFERS:

Mr. Temme made a motion and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the September Transfers.

Motion Passed

BILLS:

Mr. Temme made a motion and Mr. Freese seconded to approve the August bills.

Motion Passed

VISITORS:

Mr. Black from Chambers Way appeared before Council to discuss a recent rental inspection that failed at a property that he owns. There were several takeaways for the Borough Manager to research and follow up with Mr. Black.

<u>PUBLIC COMMENT:</u> No public comments were made.

FINANCE:

The 902 Recycling Grant was approved for payment and should be received in 4-6 weeks.

ZONING OFFICER'S MONTHLY REPORT:

No comments

PUBLIC WORKS:

Public Works was able to complete the repairs on the storm drain at the corner of East Hillcrest and Chambers Way.

There is a small water leak on West Evergreen Street that will require repair. Borough Manager is currently working on securing the Highway Occupancy Permit from PennDOT to complete the work.

PUBLIC SAFETY:

Corporal Versagli provided an update for the SCCRPD.

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE

The next step in the project will be a public meeting to solicit feedback from community members and will be held on Tuesday September 14th from 6-8PM at the West Grove Chapel.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business was presented

MAYORS COMMENTS: Mayor Black wished residents a happy fall.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

- Public Safety Commission Meeting Thursday 9/9/2021 @ 7:30pm at the New Garden Township Building.
- Comprehensive Plan Meeting Public Comment Open House Tuesday 9/14/2021 from 6-8PM at the West Grove Chapel

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Temme made a motion and Mr. Freese seconded to adjourn the meeting.

Motion Passed

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gregory J. McCummings, Secretary